Queens Park Precinct Minutes.
19 May 2004

Commencing 7pm, Mill Hill Centre

1. Apologies: John Gilbert, Westfield, Bill Sullivan, Alison Halliday, Robin Workman

2. Police Report. (Constable Jane Heffernan) 

Waverley police have arrested William Matheson in connection with the murder of Lyndsay Van Blanken.(Body found in sportsbag in Queens Park)

28 – 30 y.o. male pickpocket is operating in the Oxford St Mall.

17 y.o. male arrested for graffiti – Newland St.

Break and enter in York Rd. Window broken to gain entry.

Vehicle stolen from York Rd. Warned not to leave items on back seat.

3. Minutes of previous General Meeting.

Minutes of previous meeting accepted ( Roma Gillam1 Michael Ahrens2.- Unanimous)

4. Centennial Park Amanda Bock 
There has been a trial involving 75m of grand drive which has been refurbished with new asphalt and paving to protect the foot path, upgrade road and provide angle parking. The road has been widened slightly to accommodate 3.5m cycleway 3 m road and angle parking. Sections of the cycle track have been inlaid with granite as a reminder to regarding busy areas. A new line of trees has been planted in order to replace old trees.

Running track on the inside of the horse track has been formalised. Slight corrugations in cycle track will be fixed. The equestrian area is temporarily fenced off with cyclone fencing while the area is upgraded.

No plans to change the 4 "car free days" . Three assaults in last 18 months. Crime statistics indicate that the most crime in C.P. is vehicle break in. 

In area adjacent to Moriah, the Eastern Suburbs Banksia scrub is being working on by volunteers and is responding well. Currently looking at removing pine trees as these are exotic species. More information is at info@cp.nsw.gov.au 

5. Westfield Report 
From Kerryn Sloan: Following the completion of the Westfield complex a computer model of the traffic in the area will be undertaken. It will look at traffic lights, roundabouts etc. Objective of the traffic modelling is to streamline the traffic flow for Westfield customers.

Construction is continuing 24 hours per day. Iain Johnson has agreed to send notice of any changes to the community. Staff officer at council is Paul Anderson. 

Motion proposed :( Michael Ahrens): 

That the Queens Park Precinct Committee make representation to the council for full access and consultation in respect of proposed computer modelling of Bondi Junction traffic after the full opening of Westfield including direct liaison with the Traffic Committee before the modelling parameters are determined. 

Further that the committee initially seek a meeting with the Mayor to express our concerns regarding anticipated congestion in the precinct arising from the Westfield opening and requesting that an independent traffic study be done by the council. ( seconded Peter Cohen ). Carried unanimously

  

6. Correspondence 

Letter written to Paul Pearce from a resolution raised at the last meeting .

A copy of a letter from Paul Pearce to the Minister for Planning, supporting the precinct’s resolution, was read and distributed. 

Draft Management Plan (also on exhibition at library and on the web) .

7. Traffic 

Michael Ahrens spoke about the traffic management plan and reported on the April Traffic and Transport Forum. A written report of the proceedings, pending the release of the minutes, was distributed The plan concentrates on major accident points in Waverley but the issues as to traffic congestion in the Precinct had also been raised by Michael and discussed. 

8. Moriah College

Ian Close spoke about the Development Application for the junior school on the DOCS site.

Moriah failed to produced a Species Impact Statement with their DA. The Department of Planning has asked for one to be provided. Moriah are likely to produce amended plans that will affect much less of the bushland. Flaws in Moriah’s traffic study were pointed out by QPP submission. Westfield traffic was not considered in the Moriah study. Traffic Committee has made a submission to the Department. 

The use of minibuses to ferry junior students from say Rose Bay was discussed. General concern was expressed as to the impact otherwise

Many more children are dropped off by parents on their way to work than are picked up but congestion is greater in the afternoon due to short time during which children are picked up. 

9. Council Business 
Council is looking at banning smoking on its beaches similar to the ban on Manly beach.

Draft of Development Control Plan 14 is being looked at by the Queens Park Precinct Committee (Parking, streetscape, urban design etc.) Roma Gillam is the QPP member concerned. She reported briefly. A copy of the draft is on the web. Comments/submissions need to be forwarded by June 9.

Bondi Junction character study. It was mentioned that the judges from the Land and Environment court read letters written to the Wentworth Courier and that 2 recent cases indicated consideration is being given by commissioners to the Council guidelines for preserving the character of the Precinct. 

Changes in the Planning Section of the Council also seemed positive. 

Next meeting Wednesday 11th August 2004 in Waverley Library at 

